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 Dear Parish Family, 
 

The Second Sunday of Easter is also called the Sunday of Divine 

Mercy.  Both in the pre-Vatican II Liturgy and today’s Liturgy, the 

Gospel for this Sunday is the Gospel of the institution of the Sacrament 

of Reconciliation.   
 

It seemed to me that our Holy Week and Easter Liturgies could not 

have been more beautiful.  Thank you to everyone who attended our 

Holy Thursday, Good Friday, and Easter Vigil Liturgies. Your 

presence and participation made them so life giving.  On Holy Saturday 

and Easter Sunday, 806 people attended Mass at Little Flower, which is 

15 more than last year. 
 

Special thanks to all who worked so hard to make our Holy Week and Easter liturgies so beautiful.  Gavin Craig and all the music 

ministers, both vocalists and instrumentalists, were outstanding.  Most of our music ministers were here Tuesday evening of Holy Week 

for practice, Holy Thursday, Good Friday, Holy Saturday, and two Easter Masses.  Thanks to the members of the Art and Environment 

Committee and other volunteers who helped decorate the church.  Thanks to all the liturgical ministers, including lectors, Eucharistic 

ministers, servers, and hospitality ministers.    
 

An extra special thanks to Dick Kramer who created and set up the Empty Tomb and to Joyce Wyne for sewing the beautiful baptismal 

garment for our adult who was baptized at the Easter Vigil.  
 

Likewise, an extra special thanks to Ryan Davis who designed our beautiful Easter candle this year.  If you get a chance, please take a 

look at it. 
 

Special thanks to Peggy Clegg and the Parish Life Commission who hosted the Soup and Bread dinner before the Holy Thursday Liturgy 

and to all those who helped set up and/or helped clean up.  Likewise, special thanks to Jeanine Adkins, Shannon Estrada, and BJ Schmidt 

for hosting the reception after the Easter Vigil.   
 

Also, special thanks to Mrs. Shelby Cloghessy, Mrs. Kelli Tromiczak, and the Little Flower 8 th Grade Class who presented Living 

Stations on Good Friday at 9:30 a.m. for the school and at 1:00 p.m. for the parish.  Also, thanks to Tom Costello for playing the Stations.  
 

We offer our prayers and condolences to Jacob Comley, our Maintenance Director, whose mother died on Saturday, March 23, 2024, 

after a long illness.  As her only child, much of her care fell to Jacob.   
 

Special thanks to Steve Clegg for taking charge of preparing the church floors and restrooms for Holy Week and Easter in Jacob's 

absence.  He was helped by Rick Fischer, Frank Mackell, Dan Mages, Jordan Myers, Kurt Schnell, Scott Sidor, and Drew Torzewski.  

The Little Flower family is truly a gift in which we can count on our community members to step in and help in times of need. 
 

Special thanks to Bob and Mary Sitzman who have faithfully washed and ironed the altar linens every week for the last fourteen years.  

Palm Sunday weekend was their last weekend.  Thanks to Jeannine Adkins who has volunteered to take over washing and ironing the 

altar linens. 
 

Finally, on a personal note, I want to thank you for all your Easter cards and gifts.  You are so good to me. 
 

Have a wonderful week. 
  

 

 

 

 

SAVE THE DATE:  The 8th grade class 

will host a Spring Senior Social, for all 

our “young at heart” parishioners. This 

year’s theme, “Springo Bingo,” will give 

you the perfect opportunity to enjoy a 

spaghetti dinner and play bingo with some of our students.  The 

date is Saturday, April 20, following the 5 p.m. Mass.  Please 

call the Parish Center, (317) 357-8352, or e-mail, 

pclegg@littleflowerparish.org, by Monday, April 15, if you plan 

on attending.   
 

The Adventuresome Group will meet 

on Wednesday, April 10, following 

the 11:00 a.m. Mass.  This month our 

guest speaker will be Trish Hodges 

from Flanner and Buchanan Funeral 

Home.  Please call the parish center, 317-357-8352, if you plan 

to attend.  Please join us and bring a friend. 

We extend our condolences to Barb 

Bruce and her family on the death of her 

husband, John Bruce, who passed away 

on March 27 and whose funeral liturgy 

was celebrated here on April 4.   We also extend our sympathy to 

Jacob Comley on the death of his mother, Beth Comley, and to 

Shawn Keenan and Joyce Anderson, on the death of Joyce’s 

mother, Ruth Anderson.  Please keep all these families in your 

thoughts and prayers during this difficult time.  May God 

welcome John, Beth, and Ruth into his eternal glory.   
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The Second Sunday of Easter

For the Week of April 8 – 14, 2024
08 April Monday 

5:30 p.m. Father Harold Rightor

09 April Tuesday

5:30 p.m. Eugene Mader, Jr. by Jerry & Eileen Mader

10 April Wednesday

11:00 a.m. Bobbie Lawless by the Bear cousins

11 April Thursday

5:30 p.m. For the Souls in Purgatory by Carol Freeland 

12 April Friday

9:30 a.m. Imogene Beckner by the Ladies Club

13 April Saturday – the Vigil of the 3rd Sunday of 

Easter 

5:00 p.m. Craig Deputy by Diana Deputy

14 April Sunday – The Third Sunday of Easter

9:30 a.m. For the People

6:00 p.m. Stacey Brown by Mike & Linda Jerrell

April 7 - 14, 2024
DAY ROOM TIME GROUP

Sunday New Parishioner Registration after all Masses.

Church 9:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy

School 10:30 a.m. Religious Ed

Duffey Hall

(school café)

10:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts

St. Patrick
(Parish Center)

3:30 p.m. Confirmation Prep

Holy Family
(Parish Center) 

7:00 p.m. Youth Group

Monday Duffey Hall

(school café)

7:00 p.m. Men’s Club 

Executive Meeting

Tuesday Duffey Hall

(school café)

6:30 p.m. Bible Study

Church 7:00 p.m. Choir

Wednesday Church/PC 11:00 a.m. Adventuresome Group

St. Therese
(Parish Center)

5:00 p.m. SVDP

Duffey Hall

(school café)

6:30 p.m. Ministry Leader’s 
Dinner

Thursday St. Therese
(Parish Center)

1:00 p.m. Thursday Formation 

Group

St. Patrick
(Parish Center)

6:30 p.m. PPS Budget Planning 

Meeting

St. Therese
(Parish Center)

8:00 p.m. AA 

Friday St. Therese
(Parish Center)

4:00 p.m. Legion of Mary

Saturday Blood Pressure Check after all Masses. 

Sunday Church 9:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy

School 10:30 a.m. Religious Ed

Duffey Hall

(school café)

10:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts

We are pleased to announce the Little Flower 

Ladies Club Bedding Plant Sale is blooming in 

full force this year. We have a new vendor and 

are excited to offer Boston Ferns, several types of 

tomatoes and varied plants. Order deadline is 

April 15 and Delivery Date is May 4. Order 

Forms are at entrances of the church and on-line 

on the Little Flower Website. So, beautify your garden and support the 

Ladies Club.

Please keep our ill and homebound
parishioners and friends in your thoughts and
prayers, especially the following people who
have requested prayers for various reasons:

Bill Ajamie, Tricia Allstatt, Fr. Mike Barton, Jane 
Bell, Esther Capps, Joe Clegg, Mark Clevenger, 
Dan Dugan, Sherri (Ruegamer) Dugger, Joanna 
Estes, Forestal Family, Carol Freeland, Olivia 

Garrison, Haydee Gloria, Katie Goodin, Margie Greene, Linda Hedges, Mary 
Lou Hoggatt, Lois Irwin, Carrie Jones, Bob Lawless, Bobby Leszcynski, Larry 
Lynch, Catherine McKenna-Sexton, Sally Meth, Gene Miller, Carol Murphy, 
Jimmy Murphy, Mike Payne, Ray Quinn, Bill Rathz, Judy Rathz, Mary Rector, 
Scott Rhinehart, Lourdes Riedeman, Bill Schlosser, Gary Walters, Janet 
Wilkerson.

If you get a chance, please send them a card or a note. It will brighten their day. 
This week we especially want to remember:

Ann McCarty

445 N Belmar Ave, Indianapolis, IN 46219

Pray for our active military family/friends:

Brian Ledgerwood, serving on the USS Theodore Roosevelt, son of Diane 
Anderson

Victor Franco, serving at Malmstrom Air Force Base in Great Falls, MT.

Matthew Hughey, serving at Scott Air Force Base – nephew of Rita Cooning.

Aden S. Haigerty, United States Navy, serving with Naval Security Forces, 
Deveselu, Romania – nephew of Mike Haigerty.   

Javier Estrada – United States Navy, serving in Dalgren, VA. son of Liliana 
Estrada, grandson of Martin and Shannon Estrada.

Jared Cox - United States Army at Fort Riley, Kansas, grandson of Ed and 
Cindy Wernsing.

Juan Santiago - United States Army at Fort Riley, Kansas, son of Velma Cecilio 
and brother of Edgar Santiago.

Zach Meyer, Marine Reserve in South Bend, son-in-law of Dave and Dora 
Hughey. 

If you or someone in your family is ill or serving our country and would 
like their name listed in the bulletin so others can pray for them, please 
contact Peggy Clegg at 317-357-8352 or pclegg@littleflowerparish.or .

The next Baptism Preparation Class

is Monday, April 22, at 7:00 p.m. in 

the Parish Center.  This class is 

required for parents who are 

requesting baptism for their child and 

have not previously attended a 

preparation class. Please call the parish center at 317-357-8352 to 

let us know you plan to attend. Plan ahead, as the next class will 

not take place until June.

We will have a Spring Cleanup Day on our 
grounds on Saturday, April 20, beginning at 
9:00 a.m. If you don't mind getting your hands 
a little dirty to help, make our campus more 
beautiful, come join us! There will be plenty of 
mulch to be spread, weeds to be pulled, and 
bushes to be trimmed. Meet by the rectory 

garage. If you have garden tools, you're welcome to bring them, but we 
will have some as well. Please bring your own garden gloves if you 
need them.
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STEWARDSHIP CORNER   
Your Gifts of Treasure 

 

Weekly Budget Goal $           13,200.00 

Collection of March 30 and 31 $           10,177.43  

Electronic Contributions 3/25-3/29 $             4,886.12 

Fiscal Year 2023-2024 Actual $         540,005.11 

Fiscal Year 2023-24 Budget $         528,000.00 

Fiscal Year 2023-24 YTD $           12,005.11  
  

Home Improvement Fund 
 

January Contributions $       2,298.00    

February Contributions $       2,348.00 

March Contributions  $       2,670.00  

NOTE:  WE HAVE RECEIVED JUST OVER 125 COMPLETED 
STEWARDSHIP CARDS FROM PARISHIONERS.  By filling out 

a Stewardship card, you help populate a database that 
helps us best plan for, and utilize, the time, talent, and 

treasure of all our stewards at Little Flower. 
If you did not complete your online stewardship intention 
card or return your paper version yet, please do so as soon 

as possible.  Online forms are on our website, or paper 
copies are available at the church doors. 

 

United Catholic Appeal 
(gifts processed as of 3/25) 

Parish Goal                                  $ 62,294.00 

# of gifts received or pledged                      101  

Amount of gifts received or pledged      $  28,780.00 
 

 

Weekend Mass Attendance (weekly averages) 

December 2019 – February 2020 (pre-pandemic) 608 

June 2020 – May 2021    249 

June 2021 – May 2022    434  

June 2022 – May 2023    483 

June 2023 – December 2023   480  

Christmas Mass Attendance                               1027  

January 2024      463 

February 2024     511 

March 2024 (1-24)     524 

Holy Thursday     388 

Good Friday     123 

Easter Vigil/Easter Masses    806 
 

Little Flower Euchre Nights 

Sponsored by the Little Flower Men’s Club 
 

Who: Ladies and Gents at least 21 years of age 

Where: Little Flower Parish Center – St. Patrick Room 

When: The following Thursday nights from 6:30-9:00 p.m. 
    

                                    April 18 
 

We will play a round robin within groups of 8, so you will play 7 rounds 

and partner with everyone in your group of 8.  Rounds will last 15 

minutes with each player dealing twice if time allows – we will strictly 

limit each round to 15 minutes.  We will play 4 rounds then take a 15-

minute break before playing the final three rounds.   
 

Snacks will be provided, and soft drinks/water will be available for $1 

each. 
 

Little Flower Euchre Rules will be handed out when you register.  
 

Questions – contact Chris Johnson (317) 513-8168 or 

johnsojc@iupui.edu. 

 

 

 
 

Summerfest 2024 
May 31, June 1 and 2 

 

The next leadership meeting is Wednesday, April 24 
at 7:00 p.m. in the cafeteria. 

--------------------------------------------------------    
The Silent Auction team needs your help! Contact 
Elizabeth Mann (463-206-5196) or edeputy1@yahoo.com), 
or Andrea Johnson (317-340-5292) if you can donate! 

• Are you an artisan or just plain crafty? Consider 
donating a unique, one of a kind, or handmade item. It 
can be a very special way to share your talent with our 
parish and help us reach our fundraising goal at the 
same time. 

• Can you or your employer offer new goods or 
services valued in excess of $25? Consider donating 
them! 

• Are you a Colts or Pacers season ticket holder? 
Consider donating a pair (or more) of your tickets for 
just one game next year. 

• Do you have a timeshare or vacation property? 
Consider donating a week this year. 

• Are there gift cards lying around that you will never 
use?  Let us put them to good use as an auction item! 

 

SPONSORSHIPS ARE CRITICAL TO THE SUCCESS OF THE 

FESTIVAL, AND WE NEED YOUR HELP!  Businesses will benefit 

by special signage and announcements throughout the festival 

acknowledging their sponsorship.  Business sponsorships start at 

$250.00 and higher levels are also available with more benefits. If you 

know of someone who might be interested in this opportunity, ask them 

to call Angie at the parish center.  If you prefer, you can leave their 

name and address for Angie and she will mail information to them.  Our 

best chance of getting new sponsors will be you asking them to help! 

       ------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Used Book Sale – Donate your used books to the festival!  You 
may bring your donations to the Parish Center during regular 
office hours (9 a.m. to 3 p.m. M-F). 

       ------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Tip Board Donations – If you are willing and able to donate a 
higher-end bottle of spirits to be raffled off with our tip boards, 
please contact Kurt Schnell at 317-340-4640 or 
zimmfan67@gmail.com.   
 

 

 Still Waters Adult Day Center, 

in conjunction with Castleton 

United Methodist Church, 

7101 Shadeland Avenue, is 

sponsoring a Preparing to 

Age Expo on Friday, April 19 from 9:30 a.m. – 2:30 p.m.  The 

event is free.  There will be guest speakers along with 

complimentary services like therapy dogs, hearing tests, health 

passes for screenings and massages,  tons of giveaways, and the 

opportunity to win free stuff.   Please call 317-284-0837 if you 

have any questions.   
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The Second Sunday of Easter 

 

Stained Glass Raffle 
 

As you may know, the artist who donated his 
time, labor, and money in the past to create 
stained glass pieces for our festival raffle has 
retired and is no longer able to continue with this 
tradition.  We are very grateful for all of the 
hours of labor and travel he gave to our cause.   
 

HOWEVER, we are very blessed that a past 
winner of a stained glass piece is donating it back 
to us this year to raffle it off.  It so happened he 

had won 2 similar pieces over the years, and he is very graciously 
offering it back to us for our festival fundraiser. 
 

If anyone else out there has one of Steve Wright’s stained glass pieces 
that you are not using, we would be happy to add it to this fundraiser. 
 

We will send out an email with the picture of the glass and we ask that 
you forward it to all the people on your email list and also post to 
Facebook or other social media.  You are in NO way obligated to buy 
any tickets (but we would love it if you do). You are in NO way 
obligated to sell any amount of tickets.  All we ask is that you forward 
these to your contacts. With your help we can really help Little Flower 
to have another successful festival.  It will take just a few minutes out 
of your busy schedule. PLEASE help us to have another banner year!   
Please contact Angie Mackell at amackell@littleflowerparish.org if you 
will help. Thanks in advance for all your help. Watch for emails in the 
coming weeks. We keep you posted as to how we are doing with the 
raffle. 

 

 The Archdiocese is encouraging strong 

participation from each of its parishes and the 

Faithful.  
 

The links below are the new discount codes 

for registration to the NEC in July. This 

discount will make registration $299.00 

instead of $360.00. There are no discounts 

currently for daily or weekend passes. 
 

https://www.eucharisticcongress.org/ewtn 
 

https://www.eucharisticcongress.org/augustine 
 

If you have already signed up or have interest in attending the 

conference in July would you please notify Elizabeth Mann 

at emann@littleflowerparish.org or text / call Kurt Schnell at 317-340-

4640. 
 

The complete schedule is out now with a list of featured speakers. You 

can check it out at their website. 

https://www.eucharisticcongress.org/schedule 
 

The final Mass at Lucas Oil stadium on Sunday, July 21, 2024, will 

include the Indianapolis Symphony Orchestra. 

 

 

Readings for April 14, 2024 

Third Sunday of Easter 

Acts 3:13-15, 17-19  

1 John 2:1-5a  

Lk 24:35-48  

To read the readings on-line, go to 

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/041424.cfm  

 

 

 

 

 

Stuff A Truck with Good 

Stuff for Good Purpose 
 

St. Vincent de Paul is in dire 

need of material donations – clothing, household goods, linens, 

furniture, etc. We also need bicycles, helmets, locks, and 

backpacks for our neighbors needing transportation. Now’s the 

time to clean out your closets, cupboards, and garages! During 

the Spring and Summer, St. Vincent de Paul has organized our 

fourth Stuff A Truck campaign. We will have our trucks at the 

following locations ready to receive your donations: 

  

o May 4 - Our Lady of Greenwood - 335 S Meridian St., 

Greenwood 

o May 18 – St. Christopher – 5301 W. 16th Street 

o June 1 - St. Monica – 6131 Michigan Road 

o June 29 – Little Flower – 4720 E. 13th Street 

o July 13 – St. Roch – 3600 S. Pennsylvania 

o August 3 – Our Lady of Lourdes – 5333 E. Washington 

Street 
 

The SVdP truck will be parked in the parish parking lot on the 

Saturday designated above from 9-11 a.m. Simply drive up, 

unload your donations, and place them by the truck. After you 

leave, our staff will load the donations into the truck.  Please put 

your clothing and other soft goods donations into plastic trash 

bags and household items in boxes. Please keep in mind that we 

are seeking basic household items that are in good enough 

condition to give to people without resources to purchase them. 

Torn, broken or dirty items, although offered to SVdP in good 

faith and good intent will be declined. 
 

This is a win-win for everyone … you eliminate all the excess 

gently used goods in your home and we can replenish our supply 

for our neighbors in need. Click here for a list of most-needed 

items and items we do not take http://www.svdpindy.org/i-want-

to-help/#goods. Thank you for Helping Us – Help Others. 

Questions? Darlene Sweeney dsweeney@svdindy.org.  
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3940 S. Arlington, Indy
317-783-3394

Homeowner/Contractor Rentals
Kurt Schnell 81’–Parishioner

Email: toolshed@att.net • Web: toolshedindy.com

“Preserving the Rite of Christian
Burial and Respecting the

Liturgy of Cremation.”
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The Businesses listed above make this bulletin possible.

Sign up to get our bulletin in your email each week.  Go to DiscoverMass.com/subscribe

Please support them when you can.
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